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June 7, 2016 
 
The Honorable Mark Neuman and the Honorable Steve Thompson 
Alaska State Representatives 
Co-chairs, House Finance Committee 
State Capitol Rooms 505 and 515 
Juneau, AK 99801 
 
Dear Co-Chairs Neuman and Thompson: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to provide you with responses to the questions asked of the Department of 
Revenue during our presentation to the House Finance Committee on June 2, 2016, regarding the personal 
income tax bill House Bill 4004. Please see questions in italics and our responses immediately below the 
questions. 
 
1. What percentage of the roughly $200 million in income tax revenue would come from each income 

cohort? Within each of these cohorts, how many are Alaskans vs. non-Alaskans? 
 
The 2013 IRS Statistics of Income data break down Alaska taxpayers’ federal income tax liability 
into brackets by the size of their adjusted gross income. Since the income tax in HB 4004 would be a 
flat percentage of the federal tax liability, and Alaska’s income distribution has not changed 
dramatically since 2013, we would expect the distribution to follow approximately these percentages. 
 

Size of adjusted gross income (AGI) Federal income tax liability ($ ’000) Percentage of total income tax liability 
Total of all income groups 3,320,217 100.0% 
Under $10,000 6,323 0.2% 
$10,000 to $25,000 44,469 1.3% 
$25,000 to $50,000 201,638 6.1% 
$50,000 to $75,000 311,030 9.4% 
$75,000 to $100,000 347,954 10.5% 
$100,000 to $200,000 1,054,005 31.7% 
$200,000 to $500,000 680,404 20.5% 
$500,000 to $1,000,000 257,377 7.8% 
$1,000,000 and over 417,018 12.6% 

 
Also attached is the “Alaska income by filing type and family size” document which shows the 
number of returns in each of these categories and some additional information. 
 
The numbers above only apply to taxpayers who are Alaska residents. The Department of Revenue 
does not have data on actual tax liability for non-resident workers in Alaska. According to the 
Department of Labor’s 2014 “Nonresidents Working in Alaska” report, non-residents were 20.4% of 
workers and earned 15.6% of wages in Alaska in 2014, and their average wages were $29,230 
compared with $41,559 for residents. Therefore, the percentage of tax revenue contributed by non-
residents would likely be higher in the low-income categories, and lower in the high-income 
categories. Note that wages are not the same thing as gross income, but are likely the only source of 
income for which non-residents could be charged Alaska income tax. More details on non-resident 
workers can be found in the attached Department of Labor report. 




